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The Radnor Township Board of Trustees met on Monday, May 22, 2023 at 6:30 PM at the Radnor Community Center.
Trustee Watkins called the meeting to order and Trustee Boysel led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call was taken as follows: Teresa Watkins, aye; Dave Weber, aye; Dan Boysel, aye. Also present, Tim Guider (Guider
Winker Partners), Radnor Township resident Marty Hogan, Chief Randy Butts and Assistant Chief Bob Fish, and
Katarina Wheeland.

Trustee Boysel motioned to approve the May 8, 2023 meeting minutes; Trustee Weber seconded. All ayes, motion carries
3-0.

Tim Guider, Vice-President of Guider Winkler Partners, provided the Board with a plotted map for the next phase in the
Radnor Township Cemetery. The Board discussed options for the new section concerning the location for a drive and
numbering the cemetery lots.

Marty Hogan, Radnor Township resident on N. Section Line Rd., requested the Board to take action against the Canadian
Thistle vegetation nuisance on the property bordering his. The Board was asked to contact with the tenant and/or
landowner in an attempt to remove the nuisance. The Board agree to proceed with writing a certified letter and having a
Resolution ready to sign at the June 12, 2023 meeting.

Chief Butts asked the Board to sell the old Township fire truck (Engine 431) to Delaware Area Career Center for the price

of $1.00; Trustee Weber motioned to sell Engine 431 to DACC for $1.00, Trustee Boysel seconded the motion; all ayes,
maotion carries 3-0.

Trustee Weber notified the Board he has procured a contractor to repair the canopy at the entrance of the community
center. .

Trustee Boysel alerted the Board to a webinar taking place the following day held by the Ohio Township Association
regarding Township policies and the next Delaware County Township Association meeting will be on June 8, 2023 in
Brown Township.

Trustee Watkins signed the Offer to Purchase Letter from FEMA for the property on Curtis Road.

The Board discussed the weeds at the playground located at the Township Park, as well as maintenance needed at the
baseball fields at the park.

The Board was presented with the Payment Listing and the Fund Status as of May 22, 2023. Trustee Boysel motioned to
approve the Payment Register for May 9-22, 2023, Trustee Weber seconded; all ayes, motion carries 3-0.

There being no further business, Trustee Weber moved to adjourn and Trustee Boysel seconded; all ayes, motion carries
3-0. The next regularly scheduled Board of Trustees meeting will be held on Monday, June 12, 2023 at 6:30 PM.
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